From: bswetun  

Sent: Monday, January 28, 2008 6:59 PM

Subject: Re: Next location

Hello Everybody,
I just got back to the Good Old US of A and there were 354 new messages in my null. Many from alumni(null) who attended the Reunion in Bangkok and had a great time like I did.
First and foremost, I would like to thank our CAPTAIN, Edwin and his committee for making this Reunion a very memorable and enjoyable one. The food was excellent and the program was even better and Edwin’s Angels probably made it the best Reunion ever.
I even managed to make them Bryan’s Babes for a very short moment.(see pictures below)
I would love to go to Australia for the next Reunion but I really feel that Penangl or somewhere in Thailand would be a much better choice as it will allow many friends from Burma to join us like they did in Bangkok.
Thank you ever so much for taking me back to the sixties and the opportunity to meet friends I haven't met for over four decades.

Sincerely,
Bryan - Class of '66
Dear Anne,

Your flight from the US was real bad.The day you arrived,11th., I recall the Hotel Room Manager Ms Krongthip ( Nickname Beer ) was chasing me in the lobby to delay the Coaches from leaving for the dinner cruise. Lucky I was there. She caught up with me saying you called from the Airport hoping you'll be on time for the cruise.

A little delay brought you on the coach and all 101 of us.

 

Another exciting two Alumni,went to the Imperial Queen's Park on the 11th.morning TO REGISTER AT THE FRONT DESK FOR THE REUNION THE NEXT DAY !!

Reception desk was in a flutter. They don't know about the ReUnion party.

How discreet , I was.... That's beefing up security.

Did you know a police patrol car was stationed there the whole day? and   District Police station on alert ?

This  was  a gathering of the first  large       group of friends who had lived in Burma and speaks the language. Hotel staff were astonished, .... never seen Burmese like us before.

 

Thanks for the good moments we all shared.

Have a good week end.

Sincerely,

Edwin

 

 

Dear Edwin

Thank you for all your hard work on putting together the wonderful reunion.  I attended the LA 2006 reunion and now the Bangkok reunion.  I am already looking forward to the announcement of the next venue so that I can start making plans.  Hopefully, I will not have the horrendous travel woes I had getting out to Bangkok.  Please let me say that the trips associated with the reunion help to make the reunion more enjoyable.  After 3 days of flights, I was glad that my plane arrived just in time for me to join the dinner cruise on Friday night it was wonderful.

I would also like to say the arrangements you made with the Imperial Queen's Park were first class, having the VIP check in and all the extra amenities.  I stayed on after the reunion and also after my visit to northern Thailand, the staff were all so very helpful.  It is a place I will certainly recommend.

Thank you Ed, being a meeting planner, I know how much work is involved, you deserve a long rest.
You have set the standard, you will be a hard act to follow.

Sincerely

Anne Pascal 
Dear Friends,

Australian Alumni will put up a proposal for an international vote for the bi annual Reunion..that is in 2010. A tradition we should follow as set unknowingly in LA 2006 Reunion.  It is going to be serious event from now on,for the few more years left for meeting friends of over 50 years.

 

While the proposal is going to be on the web site, I will be off to US Somoa on Sunday,via Honolulu for a Ship Safety Job representing a Flag State.My work requires me to work a whole day Monday and that's it. The Flight back to Honolulu is on Thursday and will have 3 days as a tourist at " Pago Pago " on Clients'  account 

 

Reading through sights and sounds of the island, one thing interest me. You can stand on a Bus. If the police noticed that, they bring off the standing passenger from the bus and has to wait to take another one.

But, they allow you to sit on another's lap if there is no vacant seat.

 

I hope I have a seat but hope not an overweight Polynesian Hula Hula dancer comes up the bus and want to sit on my lap.

I don't mind,if it is some one like one of the " Edwin 's Angels "

 

I thank here, Lily and Mike for their messages and I would like to share it with you.

Why don't we talk about the gifts you get and award the " Best Gifter " as suggested.

 

Thank you for the Hat award to me and the photo taken by Lily.

Try and keep in touch and continue emailing each other on anything.

 

I made many friends at the Reunion and as I was  in charge the whole day, I couldn't come around to every  one and introduce myself and talk for a while.

Even friends I know, I couldn't give time enough to chat more than a few minutes.

 

Thank you again for doing according to the plan. Many events were great and memorable.

Sincerely,

 

Edwin



lilychen wrote: Thought it will be the last....

...but not yet!

Dear Edwin:
I probably won't be the last to express to you our gratitude in making this a wonderful, fun and memorable 2008 reunion. I have not had enough time to sit down and gather my thoughts to write you since I was in Australia after BKK reunion. Am back now and sitting comfortably in my chair, in front of the computer, I can reflect favorably on the event in BKK.

I thought one of the keys to our sucessful reunion were the few 'field' trips we took prior to the actual event. In hindsight, they were what we all needed to fuel the excitement of meeting all our friends on Jan 12th. The groups being small, allowed us to interact with each other on the bus trip to Kanchanburi, similarly, on the cruise too. The organized trips before the actual event, leading up to the actual day, added to the success. This also allows attendees to do some "sightseeing" with old friends. Furthermore, it makes the whole trip more meaningful and worthwhile instead of just showing up the day before the reunion and leaving the day after. I felt like the reunion was a 2-3 day event prefaced with little gatherings and not just everything happened in one day. However, I must add that the organization of the event was impeccable and not taking away any of the credits that were definitely due you.

Thank you and if any help is needed to help with the next reunion in Penang (?), please do not hesitate to call upon me. We will always "strive" to do our best, as taught to us at MEHS.
Best always,
Lily

Dear Michael,

Sorry for replying only now,as I still have a few ReUnion Alumni in Bangkok and meeting them off and on. ReUnion President Harry is still around,coming back from Myanmar today.

 

I remembered the " San Francisco " cap was from you. Thank you again. I collect hats or caps.

Yes, truly, Myint Myinst Wai went beyond borders for such gifts.Though we called for a gift worth not more than US$ 10.00

 

Your web photos are also very good as you know which spot to take photos as you are an Alumni,compared with hired camera men who do not understand the insights of which photo is important.

As I have no time to take myself,I hired them. I did not charge these photo and video session cost in the US$75.00 per head.

 

Keep in touch and let us look forward for 2010. A younger Alumni like you guys should participate in organising this event every two years and carry on the traditions set at 
LA Reunion 2006.

 

Sincerely,

Edwin

 
trevino888 wrote:

Dear Edwin,

I just got back home from an extended tour to Upper Thailand and Rangoon. I really had a wonderful time in Bangkok and especially at the reunion. You did an excellent job of arranging, planning and making it happened. I don't think anyone else can top this. Got to meet a lot of old friends and made new ones at the same time. Ran into Edward Henderson at the Rangoon airport. He was leaving as I was arriving! Also met up with Christopher Manook at our MEHS party in Rangoon and also at the airport on the way back!
In case you forgot(I am sure you did), the San Francisco Hat was a gift from me. I will have to write and thank Myint Myint Wai from Australia who went overboard with the gift exchange. I was the recipient of her generosity. Her gift included a Blue Suede leather hat emblazoned with the Aussie Flag, a Boomerang and a leather wallet! How can you top that? She should be given the "Best Gifter" award if you can create one!
Once again, thank you for all the hard work, your enthusiam, dedication and attention to details in order to make this reunion a great success.

Sincerely,

Mike Lim, MEHS '66 

